
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS – LOS ANGELES DISTRICT 
915 WILSHIRE BLVD., SUITE 930, LOS ANGELES, CA 90017 

http://www.spl.usace.army.mil 
 

 
 
 

 
 

LOCATION AND DESCRIPTION: The study is 
located in the northeastern San Fernando Valley, 
approximately 15 miles northeast of downtown 
Los Angeles, California. This project would 
enable the Corps to complete the required 
environmental documentation, update the 1999 
Feasibility Study, and receive formal 
management and command approval to change 
operations 

 
AUTHORIZATION: Energy and Water 
development Appropriations Act, 1993 (PL 102-
377) 
 
ACTIVITIES FOR FY 2017: None.  
 
FY18 PLANNED ACCOMPLISHMENTS:  None. 
 
ISSUES AND OTHER INFORMATION: Study 
efforts were suspended in 1999.  The cost share 
account was closed with an imbalance of cash and 
work-in-kind.  Local sponsor has requested that the 
study be re-initiated. The study would determine 
whether requested operation changes could be 
accomplished. 
 
CONGRESSIONAL INTEREST: Congresspersons 
Schiff (28), Cardenas (CA-29) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hansen Dam Water Conservation, CA  
Investigations 

BUILDING STRONG ®  

 
 

U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

FINANCIAL SUMMARY:   
As of: 2 Feb 17 

FEASIBILITY 

Estimated Federal Cost $1,120,000 

Estimated Non-Federal Cost $1,120,000 

Total Estimated Project Cost $2,240,000 

Allocation thru FY16 $1,120,000 

Allocation for FY17                                  0 

President's Budget for FY18 TBD 

House Report for FY18 TBD 

Senate Report for FY18 TBD 

Balance to Complete After FY18 0 
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